

Национальный исследовательский Нижегородский государственный университет им. Н.И. Лобачевского

Управление по работе с иностранными студентами

603022, Россия, Нижний Новгород, пр. Гагарина, 23, корпус 2, каб. 306 тел./факс: +7 831 462 35 21, e-mail: admissions@unn.ru

Демонстрационный вариант вступительного испытания по иностранному языку

Экзаменационная работа по иностранному языку состоит из трех частей: А, В и С

Часть А содержит двадцать пять заданий тестового характера, которые предполагают выбор из нескольких вариантов ответа. Каждое правильно выполненное задание оценивается в 1 балл. Все правильно выполненные задания части А дают в сумме 25 баллов.

Часть В включает в себя текст с вопросами. Экзаменуемый должен ознакомиться с текстом, прочитав его и переведя устно, и письменно ответить на вопросы. Максимальная число баллов за правильно выполненное задание части B-25.

Часть C состоит из одного задания с развернутым ответом. Экзаменуемый должен написать эссе на 200 слов по заданной теме. Максимальное число баллов за правильно выполненное задание части C-50.

Максимальное количество баллов за все части -100. Минимальное количество баллов, необходимое для успешного прохождения экзамена -40. Продолжительность вступительного испытания -90 минут.

Часть А

Choose the correct answer.

1	She told me that she her friend the day before.	a) had met
		b) would meet
		c) met
		d) meets
2	We get up early on Sundays.	a) shouldn't
		b) mustn't
		c) don't have to
		d) mayn't
3	We don't have to buy apples. I've got on the shelf.	a) a little
		b) a few
		c) few
		d) little
4	I live in Glasgow five years ago, but now I live in	a) used to
	London.	b) got used to
		c) was used to
		d) didn't use to
5	Jane the house before we phoned her.	a) left
		b) had left
		c) leaved
		d) had leaved

6	The 1 money you earn, the 2 things you can buy.	a) 1much 2many
		b) 1most 2most
		c) 1more 2more
		d) 1many 2much
7	Of course, I'm tired! I on my project for 5 hours	a) have been working
	without taking a break!	b) am working
	8	c) worked
		d) was working
8	Oh, I forgot you that story. So, listen up!	a) told
	on, riorgot you mut story: so, insteri up:	b) tell
		c) telling
		d) to tell
9	Bob Pete here because Pete is still on the trip to a distant	d) to tell
	country.	a) must have met
	Country.	b) can't have met
		c) should have met
		d) would have met
10	I promise that I pass the exam	a) would
10	1 promise that I pass the exam	b) will
		c) 'm going to
11	If he1 the university 2 years earlier, he 2	d) must a) 1entered 2would
11	lectures delivered by the scholar who is retired now.	a) reflered zwould attend
	lectures derivered by the scholar who is retired now.	b) 1 had entered
		2would have
		attended
		c) 1enters 2would
		,
		have attended d) 1 had entered 2will
		*
		hava attandad
12	1 the room he say his brother 2 videogenes	have attended
12	1 the room, he saw his brother 2 videogames	a) 1entered 2playing
12	1 the room, he saw his brother 2 videogames	a) 1entered 2playingb) 1entering 2playing
12	1 the room, he saw his brother 2 videogames	a) 1entered 2playingb) 1entering 2playingc) 1enter 2play
		a) 1entered 2playingb) 1entering 2playing
12	1 the room, he saw his brother 2 videogames By 2500, people teleportation.	a) 1entered 2playing b) 1entering 2playing c) 1enter 2play d)1entering 2played
		a) 1entered 2playing b) 1entering 2playing c) 1enter 2play d)1entering 2played a) will invent
		a) 1entered 2playing b) 1entering 2playing c) 1enter 2play d)1entering 2played a) will invent b) invented
		a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented
13	By 2500, people teleportation.	a) 1entered 2playing b) 1entering 2playing c) 1enter 2play d)1entering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing
		a) 1entered 2playing b) 1entering 2playing c) 1enter 2play d)1entering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes
13	By 2500, people teleportation.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go
13	By 2500, people teleportation.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped
13	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist. I wish he smoking. It's dangerous for his health.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped d) to stop
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped d) to stop a) used to
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist. I wish he smoking. It's dangerous for his health.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped d) to stop a) used to b) am used to
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist. I wish he smoking. It's dangerous for his health.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped d) to stop a) used to b) am used to c) am using to
13 14 15 16	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist. I wish he smoking. It's dangerous for his health. I'm a student, I to taking notes of lectures fast.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped d) to stop a) used to b) am used to c) am using to d) will use to
13 14 15	By 2500, people teleportation. Sarah told me that she to the party the next day. If I 1 you, I 2 lectures at University. Only by attending the lectures you'll be able to become a specialist. I wish he smoking. It's dangerous for his health.	a) lentered 2playing b) lentering 2playing c) lenter 2play d)lentering 2played a) will invent b) invented c) will have invented d) will be inventing a) goes b) will go c) would go d) went a) lam 2will skip b) lwere 2wouldn't skip c) lweren't 2wouldn't skip d) lwere 2skipped a) stops b) would stop c) stopped d) to stop a) used to b) am used to c) am using to

1	
	c) look up
	d) look back
Due to weather conditions, the flight to Berlin was	a) infavourable
cancelled.	b) unfavourable
	c) imfavourable
	d) favourabless
	·
Being a person, he was never willing to accept new	a) narrow-minded
ideas.	b) absent-minded
	c) open-minded
	d) easy-going
We must protect the species who are on the brink of	a) collapse
	b) destruction
	c) decomposition
	d) extinction
	·
Nearly everyone listens to pop music. , I'm obsessed	a) however with
rock.	b) indeed with
	c) however about
	d) indeed about
It's not easy to bad-tempered people.	a) put on
	b) put up with
	c) put down on
	d) put away from
	-
Rob was haunted by the feeling of after that accident.	a) anxious
	b) anxiety
	c) anxiousness
	d) anxiously
Lisa has got blond hair, Sarah's hair is black.	a) whereas
	b) although
	c) however
	d) in spite of
	Being a person, he was never willing to accept new ideas. We must protect the species who are on the brink of Nearly everyone listens to pop music, I'm obsessed rock. It's not easy to bad-tempered people.

Часть В

Read and translate the text. Answer the questions.

Born Free

Friederike Victoria Gessner (better known by her pen name as Joy Adamson) was an Austrian-born writer, painter and naturalist famous for her work raising and reintroducing big cats into the wild.

Briefly considering a career of a musician or a doctor at first, in 1937 Friederike was forced to migrate from turbulent Vienna into wild Kenya. Being very easy-going by nature, she made friends wherever she went. Soon enough she found herself very close to many researchers, biologists and wildlife conservators who were prominent in the area. Thus, she spent her younger years as a naturalist, doing sketches and making observations on various flora and fauna.

Her greatest work was yet to come, though. When she was 42, her then-husband George Adamson, a senior wildlife warden, was asked to protect local farmers from a lioness that was threatening them. As it turned out later, the lioness was simply protecting her cubs from encroaching human settlement. After successfully fighting the lioness off, George and Friederike decided to adopt those little lions. Tending to all three of them at home has proven very difficult, so the couple eventually donated two larger cubs to Rotterdam Zoo, and took the smallest one, Elsa, for themselves.

As the young lioness was growing up very fast, Friederike has realised that soon they wouldn't be able to provide for her, so she decided to teach Elsa how to act on her own, hunt, and live in the wild.

Taking this duty very diligently and treating Elsa as an equal rather than as a pet, Friederike (who by this point has already adopted her pen name) has managed to succeed. Roughly two years later Elsa, now a wild lioness, brought a litter of her own, and those three cubs were the first ever to be born by a domesticated lioness that was reintroduced into the wild.

This was an unprecedented story in a naturalist world, and soon enough Joy Adamson had the attention of both scientists and cinematographers. The story of Elsa was documented in her book, Born Free, that was also made into a motion picture in 1966.

Encouraged by her first successes, Joy shifted her focus to cheetahs. While still a rather large cat and a very fast predator, a cheetah nevertheless is one of the most vulnerable species amongst its kind. They suffer both from larger and smaller predators, as well as from human encroachment.

Using the techniques she learned with Elsa, Joy successfully reintroduced Pippa, a female cheetah, into the wild. Joy has dedicated two books to Pippa and her litter, first being The Spotted Sphinx, and the second being Pippa's Challenge. Yet another success was waiting some years later, when Joy successfully worked on a reintroduction of an African leopard named Penny.

In her later years Joy was an activist, travelling around the world, making speeches and raising funds in order to protect the wildlife. Her life ended tragically shortly before her 70th birthday as she was murdered by a disgruntled laborer who was fired by Adamson not too long ago. Her ashes were scattered in Meru National Park over Elsa's grave as an eternal testament to the fact that we all were born to be free.

- 1. Why was Friederike successful in getting along with other people?
- 2. What was the main goal of Friederike by upbringing Elsa?
- 3. Why did the lioness demonstrate aggression to settlers?
- 4. What are the dangers posed to cheetahs as species?
- 5. What was done to Friederike's body after her death?
- 6. What offspring did Pippa have?
- 7. What activities was Friederike engaged in during her last years?

Часть С.

Comment on the following statement. Write the essay not less than 200 words.

Humanity is acquiring all the right technology for all the wrong reasons. - R. Buckminster Fuller (Inventor and Author).

Use the following plan:
☐ make an introduction (state the problem)
\square express your personal opinion and give 2-3 reasons for your opinion
\square express an opposing opinion and give 1-2 reasons for this opposing opinion
□ explain why you don't agree with the opposing opinion
☐ make a conclusion restating your position

Grading scale for admission tests in FOREIGN LANGUAGE

Unit number, №	Unit content	Amount of problems/tasks in a unit	Amount of points for each correct answer	Max. amount of points for each unit	
1	Unit A: single choice questions	25	1	25	
2	Unit B: text with open- ended questions. Read the text, make an oral translation and write down answers to the questions.	7	3.5	25	
3	Unit C: write an essay on the given statement	5	10	50	
Total:	100				